Churchfields' Weekly Newsletter

Friday 09 September 2022

Dear Parent/Carer.

We have been saddened by the news of the passing of Her Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II. Churchfields will be commemorating the life and work of Her Majesty following, or on the day of, the state funeral - which is likely to be either next weekend or the early part of the week beginning 19th September. Although there has been speculation on possible state funeral and additional bank holiday dates, there has been no official announcement at the time of writing. I have therefore initially allocated Monday 19th September for Churchfields' pupils to honour this occasion with staff at both bases but this date may be required to change. In the meantime, classteachers will be briefly discussing this news with their pupils today and I will be sharing highlights of Her Majesty's legacy with pupils during my assemblies at both bases next week.

It has been heartening to see pupils settling into their first full week back of the autumn term. There is a calm, productive buzz around the school at both bases with children eager for their Wow! Day, which will have run by the time you read this newsletter. Undoubtedly you will be hearing all about it, should your child(ren) be in a sharing mood! Other upcoming trips, visits and visitors have and will be carefully crafted by the teaching staff to ensure all pupils get the most out of their curriculum learning. I would like to express my gratitude to our PTA for providing valuable funds to keep costs down for parents/carers and the school in these increasingly challenging times. Further PTA events will be held this academic year to replenish their coffers so do look out for dates in future newsletters as the support and attendance of the whole school community has a significant impact on every child who attends Churchfields.

I aim to make myself available to parents/carers of both bases daily at pick up/drop off times whenever possible. Feel free to speak with me about any queries or concerns you may have at these times or contact the office to arrange an appointment if these times are not convenient for you. My door is always open to work in partnership with you.

Kind regards,

Simon Futcher.

GEM LEARNER ASSEMBLY

Our Gem Learner Assemblies take place every Friday afternoon at 2:40pm, at both bases.

Parents are always welcome to attend.

OUR FIRST GEM LEARNER ASSEMBLY OF THE YEAR WILL BE ON FRIDAY 16 SEPTEMBER FOR EYFS/KS1 ONLY

AND THEN FOR THE WHOLE SCHOOL FROM FRIDAY 23 **SEPTEMBER**



Some children love Mathletics so much they don't even stop in the holidays! Congratulations to the following busy bees who have

been working really hard, and especially to those with multiple certficates and to George R with a gold certificate in the very last week of the academic year. I wonder who will be the first this year?

Children will be getting their login details for Mathletics in their Home-School books this week. For returning students, these details have not changed.

GOLD: George R

SILVER: Benjamin, Teddy E, Alexis (x2), Maddox, Leighton,

Livinia, Eloise, George R

BRONZE: Benjamin (x2), Teddy E, Alexis (x7), Maddox (x7), Hector G, Henry H, Isla, Tomas, Leighton (x6), Livinia (x6), Eloise (x3), George R, Alex S

GOV.UK update

childcare schemes.

HMRC help with childcare costs

As children return to school after summer holidays, HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) is reminding families who may be missing out on Tax-Free Childcare to register.

Families receive up to £500 every three months (£2,000 a year) per child, or £1,000 (£4,000 a year) if their child is disabled, helping towards the cost of before and after-school clubs, childminders and nurseries, holiday clubs and other approved

More than one million families in the UK are entitled to some form of government childcare support and the government is encouraging those eligible to not miss out on their entitlements.

https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare

Contacting school when the office is closed

A reminder that we have reception email addresses for Churchfields' parents/carers only, to be used for:

- Notifying us about pick-ups (e.g. if your child is going home with a friend; is being picked up by someone different, e.g. a grandparent/neighbour)
- Notifying us if you are delayed
- Getting hold of us in an emergency

Monkton Farleigh Reception: mfreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk

Atworth Reception:

awreception@churchfields.wilts.sch.uk





Churchfields' Weekly Newsletter

Friday 09 September 2022



PTA Information

A Warm welcome back from all of the PTA, we hope you

have enjoyed the summer and are ready for another year. We are delighted to be kicking off our fundraising with a fantastic evening at Castle Combe Race track on Thursday 15th September. We have the race track to ourselves, so come along at 5:00 pm. bring your bikes, scooters and a picnic and enjoy a fun evening on the track.

This is not limited to Churchfields School so please invite your friends and family to come along too.

- £10 entry per family to be paid on the gate
- Drinks and snacks will be available to buy

All parents/carers must be responsible for their children and their children's safety and helmets must be worn at all times when on the track.

We are looking forward to seeing you all on the 15th September





Raise £400 per tonne for your school.

Churchfields The Village School is participating in the Rag Bag textile recycling scheme which provides regular fundraising for your school and raises awareness about recycling.

Please bring any of the below unwanted items in a securely tied plastic bag into school on Wednesday 21st September.

Rag Bag can accept good quality clean Men's, Ladies and Children's clothing, belts, bags and paired shoes (tied together). School Uniform is not accepted!

The bags will be collected on Thursday 22nd September and transported to the Rag Bag factory where they will be sorted and graded for reuse or recycling.



















Churchfields' Weekly Newsletter

Friday 09 September 2022





Call: 01225 770478

Online cost cutting courses to help make your money go further. Join up to one or even both to make the most of your money!



Saving Energy

Tuesday 20 September 10:00-12:00

- · Find out where energy could be saved in different areas of your home
- Compare the costs of running different household appliances
- Explore ways to minimise food waste and safely store leftovers



10:00-12:00 **Tuesday 27 September**

- · Explore essential and non essential spending
- · Explain ways to control spending in order to follow a budget
- · Gain skills to build your budget to make the most of your money

Courses are no cost to you if you are 19+ and have been a resident in UK/EU for 3+years* (*refugees/asylum seekers/have right to remain status are exempt from the 3-year residency requirement) and have a Wiltshire postcode, and if you can tick any of these criteria: have less than 5 GCSEs grades A-C, military family, in receipt of benefits, are unemployed and seeking employment. If you are unsure about eligibility, we are always happy to talk things through

You will need to attend an online induction on 15 Sept 10:00-11:00



Wiltshire Council would like your views on leisure activities to help shape plans for future provision in Trowbridge.

The council is poised to invest around £25m over the next few years in leisure provision that supports the Trowbridge community for the long term.

The council is keen to get as many local views as possible so please can we ask you to share this information with your parents and encourage them to participate in the survey before the closing date of 18 September, thank you.

The survey can be found

here: https://tinyurl.com/TrowbridgePhysicalActivity





TERM DATES FOR 2022 – 2023

 Term 1: Thursday 1 September – Wed 19 October Thursday 01 September – children back to school Wednesday 19 October – INSET DAY (school closed) 	 Term 4: Monday 20 February – Friday 31 March Monday 20 February – children back to school Friday 31 March – INSET DAY (school closed)
Term 2: Monday 31 October – Friday 16 December • Monday 31 October – children back to school	Term 5: Monday 17 April – Friday 26 May Monday 17 April – children back to school Monday 1 May – Bank holiday (school closed)
 Term 3 Tuesday 02 January – Friday 10 February Tuesday 02 January – INSET DAY (school closed) Wednesday 03 January – children back to school 	Term 6: Monday 5 June – Tuesday 25 July Monday 05 June – children back to school Monday 24 July – INSET DAY (school closed) Tuesday 25 July – INSET DAY (school closed)

DIARY DATES TERMS 1 & 2

DATE	EVENT
Thursday 15 September	PTA event Castle Combe See newsletter poster for details
Friday 16 September	Gem Learner returns
	KS2 WOW day trip to Fashion museum
Friday 30 September	Individual School photos
Monday 03 October – Friday 07 October Book Week	
Wednesday 05 October	Bedtime Stories 5pm to 6pm
Monday 10 October – Friday 14 October No Teacher led Clubs	
Tuesday 11 October	Parents' Evening until 7:30pm
Wednesday 12 October	Atworth Open Day (10am-2pm)
	PTA meeting for Christmas organising
Thursday 13 October	Parents' Evening until 6:00pm
Friday 14 October	Monkton Farleigh Open Day (10am -2pm)
Tuesday 18 October	Harvest Festival Atworth Church (1:15pm)
	END OF TERM 1

DATE	EVENT	
Wednesday 19 October	INSET DAY	
Monday 31 October	TERM 2 SCHOOL CLUBS RESUME	
Monday 07 November to Friday 11 November Maths Week		
Monday 14 November Anti- Bullying week		
Wednesday 16 November	PTA Zoom Christmas planning meeting	
Friday 18 November	Children in Need (details to follow nearer the date)	
Sunday 27 November	Christmas Fayre	
Tuesday 06 December	KS2 Christmas Production performances at 4pm & 6PM	
Thursday 08 December	EYFS/KS1 Christmas Production performances at 4pm & 6PM	
Friday 09 December	Christmas Dinner Day	
Monday 12 December LAST WEEK OF TERM – NO SCHOOL CLUBS THIS WEEK		
Wednesday 14 December	Christmas Service St Michael's Church, Atworth at 1:15pm	
Thursday 15 December	Monkton Farleigh Carols on the Amphitheatre (1:30-2:30pm)	
Friday 16 December	END OF TERM 2	

matonlinesafety

f /NationalOnlineSafety

@nationalonlinesafety













Church Administrator

We are seeking an Administrator to support the work of our four churches, Christ Church, BoA, St Nicholas, Winsley, St James,

South Wraxall and St Peter's Monkton Farleigh

20 hours per week

Monday to Friday 9.30am - 1.30pm

Salary £26k pa pro rata

For more information and a job description,

Please contact Revd Ann Keating

01225 722230 Rev.ann.keating@btinternet.com

Closing date: 23 September

Interviews: 28 September

nboachurches.co.uk

Corsham School are holding an Open Working Morning at The Corsham School on **Wednesday 28**th **September 2022 from 9am-11am.**



Open Working Mornings are an opportunity for families to visit our school during a normal working day. The morning begins with a talk by Mr Bell, Headteacher, at 9am in our Main Hall (S Block Hall), followed by an opportunity to tour the school with our Student Guides where you can see classrooms and teaching and learning in practice. The tour ends at the Springfield Community Campus where refreshments will be available and you will have the opportunity to ask questions of Mr Bell, Headteacher, and Mrs Geoghegan, Transition Co-ordinator.

Whilst booking is not required, we ask that you register your interest via a form on our website- (Open Events page) to inform us of numbers of visitors in your group.

We look forward to welcoming you to The Corsham School.



Five to Thrive

Join us for 5 fun filled practical sessions where we can share ideas to develop the positive connection between you and your child.

Devizes Children's Centre, Devizes Friday 2nd September, 10.00am - 11.00am

Bulford Children's Centre, Bulford Friday 2nd September, 10.00am - 11.00am

Little Folly Children's Centre, Salisbury Tuesday 6th September, 10.00am - 11.00am

Canberra Children's Centre, Melksham Thursday 8th September, 1.00pm - 2.00pm

Windmill Hill Children's Centre, Tidworth Thursday 8th September, 1.30pm - 2.30pm

Bulford Children's Centre, Bulford Friday 7th October, 10.00am - 11.00am

Little Folly Children's Centre, Salisbury Tuesday 11th October, 10.00am - 11.00am

Devizes Children's Centres, Devizes Monday 17th October, 1.30pm - 2.30pm

Canberra Children's Centre, Melksham Thursday 10th November, 1.00pm - 2.00pm

Little Folly Children's Centre, Salsibury Tuesday 15th November, 10.00am - 11.00am

Bulford Children's Centre, Bulford Friday 18th November, 10.00am - 11.00am

Five to Thrive - continued

Marlborough venue TBC Wednesday 16th November, 10.00am - 11.00am

Online via Microsoft Teams
Tuesday 6th September, 1.00pm - 2.00pm

Online Antenatal via Microsoft Teams Wednesday 7th September, 10.30am - 11.00am

Healthy Eating

Join us for 4 great sessions where you can learn about healthy eating! You will also receive the ingredients to cook a healthy family meal in your home!

Westbury Community Project Monday 5th September, 9.30am - 11.00am

Devizes Children's Centre, Devizes Monday 19th September, 1.00pm - 2.30pm

Studley Green Children's Centre, Trowbridge Wednesday 2nd November, 10.00am - 11.30am

Little Folly Children's Centre, Salisbury Tuesday 8th November, 1.00pm to 2.30pm

Please note details may be subject to change. Information correct as of 18/08/22